

# Mount Greenwood Colts Youth Organization, NFP

Board Meeting  
December 12, 2019



## Meeting Minutes

**MGCYO Board Members Present:** Jessica Popow, Nicole Richko, Jill McCormack, Katie O'Connor, Val McKee, Amy Worley, Amanda Keenan, and Al Crema.

**MGCYO Members Present:** Lisa Ortman, Katie Dugger, Janeen Haleem, and Mo Haleem.

### **Approval of previous meeting minutes ~ Val McKee**

- Val McKee sent out the November meeting minutes. Katie O'Connor motioned to approve minutes, Jill McCormack second the motion. The minutes were approved.

### **Treasurer's Report ~ Jill McCormack**

- As of 11/30/19 we had a balance of \$9,574.47.
- Jill shared a summary of receipts and disbursements for the month of November, there was a large deposit made in December.

### **Cheer Update ~ Amy Worley and Amanda Keenan**

- Peewee Cheer won state last weekend! Amy was wondering if there is any type of gift for the girls to give. We talked about a necklace or something similar. We agreed to look for something about \$20-30 each since we spend similar on the Super Bowl rings.
- Amanda stated that on the Super level of cheer, they had a coach quit coaching. This person quit two weeks before state. This coach did not give Amanda a chance to work it out, she went directly to Amy.
- Amanda reported that practice space is costing us a lot of money and there's not many places around here that have the type of floor they compete on. They are looking for a space they can consistently rent and then purchase the cheer floor mat.

### **Football Update ~ Al Crema**

- Season ended well, two teams won Super Bowl our Super Peewees and our Peewees. The Junior trip went well, everyone had a great time and the boys ended up with a record of 1-3.
- As of now Metro League has not added any other teams.

- The Super Bowl rings have been ordered for the players. We are not positive, but we are hoping they will arrive prior to the banquet.
- We will set up a return for equipment soon.

### **Banquet ~ Val McKee**

- Val will order the trophies after banquet forms are due.
- Katie Connolly met with Mandi and Nick the owner of Bourbon to discuss the plan. Bourbon suggests to do a seating chart and would rather do family style serving.
- Killoran will be there for the families to take and purchase pictures.

### **Fundraising ~ Katie O'Connor**

- Katie Dugger has offered to be fundraising coordinator again next season which is great news.
- Katie O'Connor shared the pennant we will order for each of our sponsors as a thank you. They will cost about \$10 along with a thank you letter and information to sponsor for the 2020 season as well.
- Sponsorship Spotlight worked well for Diggity Dogs and we agree that should continue for next season.

### **ColtsWear ~ Lisa Ortman**

- We brought in \$6,829.00 as income for ColtsWear.
- Lisa Ortman would like to stay on as ColtsWear coordinator for the 2020 season.
- Lisa will meet with Jill to review what monies came in and what went out for ColtWear to see what the actual profit was.
- Lisa is going to touch base with MTG Embroidery about being our vendor since they plan to go online in January. She's also going to talk to TBK Promotions who does online as well.
- Lisa would like to have a full store at our first in-person registration.

### **Head Coaches 2020 ~ Jessica Popow**

- Super Cheer and Little Steps do not have anyone who wants to be head coach. Amy believes she has someone who might be interested in coaching Little Steps.
- The rest have one coach who wants to take the position. Pat Blake will coach Flag. Steve Ortman will coach Super Football. Anthony Richko will coach Peewee Football. Anthony DePaola will coach Widget Football. Only Junior football has two people wanting to be head coach, Al Crema and Matt Nelligan.

### **Open Board Positions 2020 ~ Jessica Popow**

- Letters of Intent that came in were as follows:
  - President - Jessica Popow
  - Recording Secretary - Val McKee
  - Director of Cheer - Amy Worley
  - Director of Football - Anthony DePaola and Tim Dougherty.

- Katie Dugger, Lisa Ortman and Janeen Haleem will be part of our election committee for the run off between Anthony DePaola and Tim Dougherty. We will schedule a special meeting to have the two candidates answer questions and any members that attend will be able to vote for the candidate they choose.
- We will have this special meeting on Wednesday, January 8th at 5:30PM.

### **New Business**

- None.

The next Monthly board meeting will be January 16th at 5:30PM. The meeting was adjourned at 7:23PM by Jessica Popow.